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From	the	Principal:	

Dear Parents and families, 
  

  

Every day at Scaddan Primary School I con�nue to be impressed by the           

wonderful ‘feel’ we have here. All the students are extremely considerate        

towards one another and really care about each other’s welfare. Scaddan PS is a 

wonderful place to come to learn, play and work. 

 

Senior Room Assembly 

I am very keen to experience my first Scaddan assembly, which our senior          

students are hos�ng this Thursday. Commencing at 9:00am in the senior room, I 

look forward to seeing as many parents and families as possible. Following the 

assembly is a shared morning tea and P & C mee�ng. Please ensure ingredients 

are clearly labelled. 

 

NAPLAN Online 

This year our year three and five students will be taking their NAPLAN                

assessments ‘online’. Scaddan Primary is part of an extensive trial for NAPLAN 

Online in 2018. Year five students will complete all the assessments on               

computer, while year three students will con�nue to complete their wri�ng      

assessment on paper and all other assessments online. Later this term the        

students will be taking part in a ‘prac�ce’ assessment to ensure our technology 

will cope with the process and more importantly students will become familiar 

with the online test environment. 

It is envisaged, that from 2019, all schools throughout Australia will complete the 

assessments online. 

 

MSP School Photos  

Our school photos are taking place next Tuesday 27 February. All students are 

required to wear formal uniform for the photos. All photos ordered will be 

through the online ordering system this year. If you have any issues with the    

ordering system – please contact Mrs Berry in the school office. 

Formal Uniform = White shirt, Blue bo:oms. 

 

 

	

Important	Dates	
 

 

THURSDAY 22 FEB 

Senior Assembly @ 

9am 

All welcome to 

a:end. 

 

TUESDAY 27 FEB 

MSP Photography—

School photo’s 

 

MONDAY  5 MARCH 

Labour Day Public       

Holiday 

 

THURSDAY 8 MARCH 

Fac�on Carnival 

 

FRIDAY 6 APRIL 

Interschool Athle�cs 

Carnival @ Scaddan 

Primary School  

~~~~    ~~~~    ~~~~    



~~~~    ~~~~    ~~~~    

On-entry Assessment Program – Kindy to Year 2. 

Last week all Junior room parents would have received informa�on about the On-entry Assessment    

taking place in the junior room over the next few weeks. 

The main purpose of the On-entry Assessment Program is to provide us with informa�on about the skills 

and understandings that a child brings to school. 

Conduc�ng this assessment early in the year ensures that Miss Shoobert has informa�on about the      

current skills and understandings of each child to assist in the planning and development of targeted 

learning programs that address the needs of each individual and iden�fy children who may require early 

interven�on or extension. This approach is supported by na�onal and interna�onal research into the 

early iden�fica�on of students’ literacy and numeracy skills. 

If you have any queries regarding the assessment, please see either Miss Shoobert or myself. 

 

Fac0on Athle0cs  

The students are busily preparing for the Fac�on Carnival – on Thursday 8 March. BUT, I wonder how 

the parent prepara�ons are coming along at home on the farm. Rumours have it, there is some secret 

training happening in prepara�on for the parent ‘Wellie Boot Throw’ and the parent ‘Egg and Spoon 

race’ – both of which will be a highlight of the day! 

 

P&C  

On Thursday 8 February, the P&C held their AGM. Congratula�ons to the office bearers for 2018;  

President:      Amanda Bouckaert 

Vice President:     Lynne Norwood  

Treasurer:      Aneka Marshman  

Secretary:      Chantelle Hallam  

Lunch/Canteen Coordinator:  Naomi Hartley  

East Bus Representa�ve:   Dale Hartley  

West Bus Representa�ve:   Mark Wandel  

WASSCO Representa�ve:   Lynne Norwood  

School Council Representa�ve:  Amanda Bouckaert, Naomi Hartley 

Uniform Coordinator:    Ros Tyrrell 

Publicity Officer:    Lynne Norwood 

I look forward to working with the highly organised and proac�ve group throughout the term. Our next  

P & C Mee�ng is on aHer the assembly this Thursday 22 February. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Ross Tamlin 

Principal 

20 February 2018 

 

 



 

WHO	HAS	RECEIVED	A	VALUES	TOKEN	THIS	FORTNIGHT?	

VALUES	STAR	

Mitch 

 

 

 

 

 

“For displaying all the core values during SAKG,        

classroom and playground. You are a natural leader 

and great role model.” 

 

BIRTHDAY	WISHES	

February 

Lucy—20th 

Bridie—24th 

Indi-Lee—27th 

 

 

Voluntary Contribu0ons and Charges 

We are now collec�ng Voluntary Contribu�ons and Charges. Endorsed by the School Council and provided 

to all parents at the end of last year, these payments greatly assist in the provision and planning of a range 

of ac�vi�es for your children. Please make cheques payable to Scaddan Primary School or directly deposit 

into the school  account (details provided on the 2018 Voluntary Contribu�ons and Charges sheet). If you 

need any more informa�on do not hesitate to contact  Mrs Berry in the office.  





 

2018 SCHOOL PHOTOS INFORMATION 

Our School Photos will be taken on: 

Tuesday 27th of February 2018  

 Class Photos/Portraits 

 

Every Student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing  

photos or not, for the schools pictorial history. 

The school has chosen to use the online ordering system. And your child 

will be given an online ordering instruction slip and a unique student code 

for you to follow and place you order online via the internet. 

The expiry date for online ordering is the 5th March 2018. Any orders        

received after this date are treated as re orders and will incur additional 

costs. 

 

Family Photos: 

Envelopes can be obtained from Administration - (these have been handed 

out to families). 

Family photos are being taken each morning before school. Please bring 

your children in on the days listed above via your child’s surname to 

avoid long queues.  

Please ensure that your family envelope with enclosed payment is handed 

to the Photographers on photo day. 

 

Special/Sports Group Photos: 

If your child is in a Special/Sports photo you will receive a link and password 

to the online gallery after  photo day, where you can view and order these 

photos if required.  These photos will be packed and delivered with the 

school’s bulk order. 



Welcome to Scaddan P&C 2018 

 

Dear Scaddan Primary School Parents, Caregivers and wider community, 

 

I have been given the privilege of becoming the Scaddan Primary School 

P&C President for 2018. I would firstly like to say a huge thank you to 

Lynne Norwood for her wonderful work as President over the last 3 years 

and I am grateful that she is continuing her leadership role though the 

Vice-Presidency this year. I am also grateful that Aneka and Chantelle 

have chosen to continue their role as Treasurer and Secretary and to all 

the other members who have taken on roles within the P&C. 

 

In my role as President, I will endeavour to maintain and improve the 

connection the school has with the community and also with future and 

past families. We are a fantabulous community and school and I hope to 

showcase and represent this throughout the year. 

 

If there is anything that you wish to discuss with me in relation to: 

Relating information to the school in a formal manner. 

Questions about school events and the roles a parent plays in it.  

Concerns. 

Ideas for fundraising.  

Anything you can think of that will in some way benefit the students 

and school community. 

 

My contact details are 

Bouckaertptyltd1521@bigpond.com 

Or my mobile number is 0447934449 

 

Thanks, 

 

Mandy Bouckaert 











 Regular Activities 

Crafty Critters:  An informal craft group who meet every Thursday morning at  10am at Esperance 
Community Arts Space to work on individual or community projects, Morning tea included. Beginners 
welcome, no cost, some materials and needles/ hooks provided. Gold coin Donation. 
 
Esperance Bay of Isles Embroidery Club: Meet on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of the Month, 9am-
12noon at the Cannery Arts Centre Music Room. Contact 9071 3599 or ad-
min@canneryartscentre.com.au for information about meeting times and days. 
 
Esperance Brass Band: Rehearsal every Thursday night (during school terms), 7:30pm - 9:30pm. 
Esperance Basketball Stadium (the door prior to entry into the stadium), Greater Sports Ground.  Any 
new or interested members are welcome.  For further information contact Julie Fetherston ph 0438 
839 352 or email fetherstons@bigpond.com 
 
Esperance Drumming Group:  Esperance Community Arts Space, 67 Dempster Street. Everyone 
welcome. Drums and percussion instruments supplied or bring your own. For more information call 
Meredith Waters on 0488090934 or email andmerf@wn.com.au. Find the Esperance Drumming 
Group on FACEBOOK. 
 
Esperance Patchwork Club: Meet every Thursday, February through to November, 9am - 
12noon  at the Seniors Citizens, Meeting Room. Contact Jean Reimers for more information. Ph 9071 
1898. 
 
Esperance Photographers Club: Club Meetings, 3rd Monday of every month, The Cannery Art 
Room, 7pm. For more information contact Julie Wylie on 9076 1215 or email esperancephotogra-
phersclub@gmail.com. Find the Esperance Photographer’s Club on FACEBOOK and Twitter and look 
out for their new blog site! 
 
Esperance Pottery Club: Open to all the community for pottery activities 11am – 4pm, Thursday & 
Saturday. Cannery Arts Centre. For more information email esperancepotteryclub@gmail.com 
 
Esperance Scrabble Club: Meetings every Saturday, 1pm - 4pm. Esperance Senior Citizens Centre, 
Forrest Street. 
 
Esperance Ukulele Group: Join the worldwide ukulele revolution!  Wednesdays, 6pm, Esperance 
Senior Citizens Centre, Forrest Street. For more information find us on FACEBOOK or see http://
groups.yahoo.com/group/UKEsperance Email: ukesperance@yahoo.com Ph: 0417 090 793. 
 
Forage Kitchen Garden:  Open Day Thursdays 3.30 - 5.30pm.  Everyone welcome to have a chat or 
to get involved. Cannery Arts Centre. 
 
Just Dance Esperance: Latin, Ballroom and New Vogue. Beginners and dancers of all ages wel-
come! No partner required. $5 per person.  Latin dance styles every Monday from 7pm-8.45pm, 
RAOB Hall (behind the Bijou Theatre on Dempster Street). This is a friendly group of dancers who 
enjoy helping others learn and have fun at the same time. For more information contact Viv on 0427 
014 691 or Miguel and Angela 0477 972 918. 
 
Liteforms: Firetwirling.  Contact Joe Young for updates on 043 878 8492. 
 
 

February 

Arts in Esperance  
Subscribe to our monthly newsletter to find out what arts events are coming up in Esperance WA. 

  



No Lights, No Lycra: Self expression dance in the dark! Thursdays, 7.15pm, Innerspace Gallery,   
Cannery Arts Centre. $5 Entry. Bring water to drink and wear comfortable clothes. Ages 14 and over. 
Alcohol & drug free event.   For information see No Lights No Lycra Esperance Facebook page. 
 
Old Time / New Vogue Ballroom Dancing: 8:00 PM - 10:30 PM Friday nights @ RAOB - Williams St 
(behind Bijou theatre) Singles & Couples / Beginners - All welcome $5pp (supper included) Enquiries - 
Viv 0427014691. 
 
Recherche Writers:  Meetings 1st Saturday of the month, 10am. Masonic Village Hall. For further      
information contact Lesley Higson ph: 9071 5764 or email ljhigson@bigpond.net.au 
 
Sing Australia:  A fun 2 hours of singing from 7.30pm, in a relaxed environment with group               
accompanist and conductor $6 per night. Non members welcome to join in and have a go, no            
experience necessary.  Every Wednesday at Esperance Aged Care, Activity Room, 4 Randall 
Street.  Contact details: www.singaustalia.com 
   
Time2Dance: Swing Dance Classes. Tuesdays from 6.15pm to 7.45pm, $10 per person at the          
Esperance Community Art Space, 67 Dempster Street.  
  
Other local arts groups include Esperance Spinners Club, Esperance Hobby Painters, After Dark 
Quilters, Port Patchers, Esperance CWA Craft Group,  Esperance Bay Boot Scooters, Fiona 
Ryan Dance Academy and  Dance Devotion.  For more information, contact Esperance Community 
Arts (9072 1158 or admin@esperancecommunityarts.org.au). 
  

February 

Arts in Esperance  
Subscribe to our monthly newsletter to find out what arts events are coming up in Esperance WA. 

  


